

News & Notes

A newsletter from Superintendent of Schools Dr. Charles Galluzzo
As We Educate Remotely

Re-Cap of WEEK 13: June 12, 2020



Hello Everyone,
A few things to cover this week:

1. It's that time of year when students are moving up, graduating, celebrating and moving on to the next phase of their lives.

They receive, rightfully so, an abundance of congratulations and

recognitions. I want to take a moment to congratulate and recognize all of you who have helped them on their way to these important milestones. They did not do this alone. They did this with the help of family, friends, and their "school family." I hope you are rightfully proud of your work and the difference you make in our students' lives. I hope you enjoy the celebratory moments captured in this edition of News & Notes.

- **2.** You may have noticed that when we went to remote instruction we also went to more frequent editions of News & Notes. When we lost that daily connection with colleagues in our buildings, we undertook this effort to help keep everyone informed and involved with what colleagues and students were doing across the district. We would like to know your thoughts on that and hope you will take a few moments to respond to our News & Notes survey.
- **3.** As you know, we are in Phase 2 of re-opening in the County. Returning to work in our buildings on Monday, June 22nd, will be all administrators, clerical, computer technicians, laborers, custodians, grounds, courier, and maintenance staff. Please note that school buildings themselves do not reopen in our region until Phase 4. Face masks are REQUIRED when the 6 feet distance cannot be met and are RECOMMENDED at all times. Entry will be denied to anyone not wearing a mask. Visitors should be kept to an absolute minimum.

Stay safe and well, Dr. Charles Galluzzo

BOE Meetings

Due to COVID-19, Board of Education meetings are held remotely. Information for the live stream will be provided on the district website.

JUN 16
Cancelled

JUN 18
Special
Meeting

JUN 23
Regular
Meeting

We're looking for your feedback!

Please click HERE

for a quick survey about News & Notes

Senior Moving Up Day

Caps, Gowns & More Delivered by 37 Volunteers



Senior Moving Up Day is traditionally conducted at the High School but in this drastically different year it was taken directly to seniors' homes.

Thirty-seven volunteers from the District personally brought Moving Up Day to the homes of 222 Lake Shore seniors last week. During the six hour marathon delivery, each volunteer delivered to 6-10 students. Some traveled in caravans, delivering to 12-15 students. They presented seniors with their caps, gowns, yearbooks, and celebratory baskets containing a t-shirt, face mask, candy, cards, Varsity letters from athletics and balloons, provided by the Senior Class and Student Government.

A "special delivery" was made during the visit to Colin O'Neill, when he surprised Cindy Ceppaglia with this year's year-book dedication, voted by the entire senior class. Mrs. Ceppaglia has worked at Lake Shore since 2001 and has been Colin's personal care aide since Kindergarten. She's often referred to as the "class mom" by seniors. Colin provided this quote for the yearbook:

"I want to give a big thank you to Mrs. C. who has been by my side for the past 13 years. She is a kind-hearted, generous, and compassionate person who is not only a huge help to me but a friend and helper to many of the class of 2020. I have appreciated her guidance and support throughout these years and have enjoyed being her sidekick."

Photo ID: Cindy Ceppaglia with Colin O'Neill. Photo by Heather Boncore.



Everyone loves a parade! And when it's a parade for Lake Shore seniors approaching graduation, it will be a parade resplendent in school colors green and white, and eagle pride galore. Photograph by Christine Koch.





Aaliyah La'ronna Ragin.

Maela Grace Murtha, left, and Ashley June Maiorana.

A big THANK YOU to the Fab Four Moms who organized the Senior Parade: Tara Evans, Danelle Addison, Kim Bovo and Kim Hazard. IT WAS AWESOME!!!



Enjoying the ride is Adam Sauer, photographed by Mary Ann Ingrao.



Nicholas Florena, photographed by Mary Ann Ingrao.

'GREAT JOB LAKE SHORE!!! Congratulations!'

- Russell Fulton on Facebook



Ready to Roll: Riley John, Yay Logan, and Aryana Williams.



Seniors Bryan Rechin and Spencer Kwilos having a grand time! Photograph by Mary Ann Ingrao.



A big wave from Colden Keller!

'Fly high, Seniors!'

- Jennifer Surdyk on Facebook



Paige Cornwall, celebrating her Senior year and upcoming graduation AND her birthday!



Caroline Gaskin, all set for the parade to begin.



Gavin Mendell on the road! Photograph by Mary Ann Igrao.



Adenan Abdulla and Mom.

'Congratulations LSC Eagle Grads! Great seeing all of you in your special parade.' - Elizabeth Farrell on Facebook



Toni Liles and Kylee Mackiewicz. Photo by Mary Ann Ingrao.



Jacob Pregitzer, photographed by Mary Ann Igrao.



Jacey Addison, photographed by Mary Ann Igrao.

'It was a fantastic day for everyone! We loved every minute of it!

Thank you to all of the families, LSC teachers/staff and community members who came out to support our seniors. The smiles on the kids' faces said it all!!!'

- Terra DeJohn Evans on Facebook



8th Grade Celebration

It was different, but it was celebrated! Some 140 Middle School 8th graders had their moving on celebration drive-through fashion this year. There was a stage set up outside the school. When their names were announced, they walked across that stage, and had their photo taken ... and then departed, ready for the next chapter in their school career. Photos by Katy Berner-Wallen.









1,000+ Facebook Club

It was a big week on Facebook!

Check out all the LSCSD posts that reached 1,000+ people:

9121+	Help Cheer On the Senior Class Parade Promo
4848+	Vehicles Are Lining Up! (For the Senior Parade)
4112+	And, They're Off! (Senior Parade Underway)
3968+	High School Graduation Save-the-Date Promo
3131+	Thank You to Moms Who Organized the Senior Parade
1985+	Moving Up Day for Seniors Deliveries
1796+	Yearbook Dedication to Cindy Ceppaglia
1582+	Throwback Thursday Eagles' Championship
1452+	Ally Zuidema, LS Eagles' Female Scholar Athlete of the Year
1448+	UPK Drive Thru Celebration Promo
1357+	Mary Kromer, LS Eagles' Outstanding Female Athlete of the Year
1312+	Zach Evans LS Eagles' Male Scholar Athlete of the Year
1284+	Middle School 8th Grade Celebration Promo
1245+	Getting Ready for the Senior Parade
1238+	A Few More Parade Photos
1193+	Spencer Kwilos, LS Eagles' Outstanding Male Athlete of the Year
1038+	Last Day for Grab-and-Go Meal Pick Up
1024+	Class of 2020 Staff Flipgrid MixTape
1014+	Social Worker Nicole Phillips at the ECLC

People love to see kids happy & succeeding!